Temple Beth Torah NEWS FOR YOU

MARCH 2024 ADAR I- ADAR II 5784



Rabbi Dan Gordon SPIRITUAL LEADER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND CHAIRPERSONS

Michael Miller PRESIDENT

Debbie Swaim VICE PRESIDENT Lenny Simmons TREASURER

Stacey Blumin SECRETARY

Pat Klemz

DELEGATE Brain Eoff

DELEGATE

Debye Lurie

Carrie Keith EDUCATION Debye Lurie BUILDING

Andrea Miller RITUAL

Emma Brawn SOCIAL

Emma Brawn MEMBERSHIP

David Acosta FUNDRAISING

Stacey Blumin
ADMINISTRATOR
AND NEWSLETTER
EDITOR



Temple Beth Torah
Celebrates a whole weekend of





With the YedidYAH Family Band

Friday, March 22, 6:30 PM (note earlier time)

PURIM/SHABBAT SERVICE AND PARTY

COSTUMES ENCOURAGED - ADULTS AND KIDS!

HEAR THE BOOK OF ESTHER - CHEER MORECHAI - BOO HAMAN!!

WONDERFUL ONEG SNACK -- SPECIAL MUSIC AND STORIES WITH

2 RABBIS – RABBI DAN GORDON AND RABBI YAKIRA YEDIDIA

Saturday, March 23, 4-7 PM – A DAY OF FUN AND CELEBRATION FOR ADULTS AND KIDS



PARTICIPATE IN MUSICAL DRUM CIRCLE LEARN NEW SONGS AND SING WITH THE BAND

CATERED DINNER BY KENNY & ZIGGY'S

NEW YORK DELICATESSEH RESTAURANT

(Sponsored by Wes Goble in memory of Dale Vine, Neil Davis and Barry Liss)
MUSICAL HAVDALLAH WITH RABBI DAN AND THE BAND

Sunday, March 24, 9 AM - 1 PM - MORE PURIM FUN

MAKE YOUR OWN DRUMS

GAMES AND ACTIVITIES FOR CHILDREN (regular Sunday Sch@@l h@urs)
HEBREW LEARNING GAMES – COSTUMES ENCOURAGED FOR ALL

11 AM FAMILY CONCERT FOR ALL – ADULTS AND CHILDREN JOIN THE FUN

FAMILY NAME	PLANS TO ATTEND	
	# OF ADULTS	# OF CHILDREN
FRIDAY NIGHT SHABBAT		
SATURDAY DRUMMING AND DELI		
SUNDAY CONCERT AND LUNCH		
I would like to make an optional dona	tion of \$ to support	this kind of program.
Please return by email to admin@tb	thumble.org by March 1	9 or call (281) 446-5611

THERE IS NO CHARGE FOR ANYTHING THIS WEEKEND. THE WEEKEND IS SPONSORED BY A GIFT TO TEMPLE BETH TORAH'S LEGACY FUND BY DALE VINE (of blessed memory) AND A GRANT FROM THE HOUSTON JEWISH COMMUNITY FOUNDATION – GOLDSTAUB FUND

MISSION STATEMENT

Temple Beth Torah is a congregation that embraces the philosophy and values of Judaism in the following ways: Spiritually, by celebrating the richness and traditions of Torah, prayer, holidays and life cycle events; Educationally, by encouraging learning, increasing Jewish knowledge and enriching understanding for children, teenagers and adults: Compassionately, by caring for our members and others in the Jewish community in times of need while also fostering positive relationships with our non-Jewish neighbors. **Temple Beth Torah** embraces the spirit of inclusion for Jewish individuals and families who represent a variety of backgrounds and family compositions.

Worship Services and Other Events in March

Friday, March 1	7:00 PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan and Cantor Francyne - sponsored by Lenny and Karen Simmons in memory of Ethel and Irving Simmons. In Person and Virtual
Friday, March 8	7:00 PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan In Person and Virtual
Friday, March 15	7:00 PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan In Person and Virtual
Friday, March 22	6:30 PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan and Rabbi Yakira and the Yedidyah Family Band In Person and Virtual
Saturday, March 23	4:00 PM – 7:00PM	PLAYING WITH PURIM – Drumming and Dinner Deli Dinner sponsored by Wes Goble in memory of Dale Vine, Neil Davis and Barry Liss
Sunday, March 24	11:00 AM	Israeli Purim Concert for all and Luncheon
Friday, March 29	7:00 PM	Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan and Cantor Francyne - Sponsored by the Grayson Family in honor of Adams Bar Mitzvah In Person and Virtual

Family and Youth Service Friday, March 22 – 6:30 PM

This month the Youth Family Shabbat will be combined with the Purim weekend activities. Please join us on Friday March 22 at 6:30 PM for a family friendly Purim Shabbat with Rabbi Dan and Rabbi Yakira and the Yedidyah Family Band. The Megillah will be read and lots of booing to be had. We will have a wonderful oneg after the service sponsored by the TBT board of Directors.

Save The Dates

TBT's 1st Night of Passover Seder Monday, April 22 at 6:00PM more information to come.

If you would like to be on the committee, please contact Stacey at admin@tbthumble.org

Yom HaShoah Shabbat Service Friday, May 10, 7:00 PM With Cantorial Soloist Anita Bonnano and guest speaker Bob Ullman.

Sponsored by Hy Penn and Lynn Gordon. In memory of Linda and Morris I Penn and Riva Kremer

RABBI'S MESSAGE

The Art of Passionate Disagreement

Often, someone will ask me a question that begins with, "What do Jews think about..." I have a good friend who always gets a kick out of my usual answer. "It depends on the Jew." The popular joke is, "If you have two Jews, there are at least three opinions." This is not frivolous humor. It comes from the Talmud. Disputes among Talmudic rabbis were common, and sometimes the arguments crossed generations. The disagreements in the Talmud were often philosophical issues or minute details of rituals and ethical behavior. A few examples:

Regarding the question, "Which is more important, learning or action?" One Talmudic passage (Shabbat 127a) insists that Torah learning is more important than anything. "The study of Torah is equal to all." But Pirke Avot (1:17) states, "It is not the study that is essential, but the action." Then, in the Babylonian Talmud (Kiddushin 40b) Rabbi Akiva and Rabbi Tarfon are posed the same question by elders. "Rabbi Tarfon answered, saying: 'Action is greater.' Rabbi Akiva answered, saying: 'Study is greater.' All the rest agreed with Akiva that study is greater than action because it leads to action."

These may seem like unimportant discussions, but these rabbis were framing behavior for generations to come. More important than the final answer was the respectful manner in which discussions took place. Of course, when people are passionate about an issue, it might not always be pleasant. There is a famous Talmudic story (Bava Metzia 59a-b) about whether or not a certain oven was kosher. The acknowledged expert on kashrut, Rabbi Eliezar, insisted it was kosher, but Rabbi Joshua and two rabbis insisted it was not. When Rabbi Eliezar's powerful persuasions did not make a difference to the other rabbis, he called upon a Voice from Heaven. According to the story, the Heavenly Voice sided with Rabbi Eliezar. Rabbi Joshua basically said (paraphrasing here): "OK. Now it's three to two. You still lose." He cited Deuteronomy 30:12 that states that the Torah was given to mankind on earth, and even a Voice from Heaven is not a sufficient veto. And Rabbi Eliezar, a respected sage, was humiliated.

There is a tragic flaw in this story. **The importance of being right over anything else**. While passionate disagreement is the Jewish way, these rabbis lost sight of the issue, and it became more important to win the argument. Not only did they forget about the laws of kashrut and the oven; they forgot about civility.

It is absolutely important to stand up for what we feel is right. But too often, extreme positions take the place of listening to each other, seeing the nuances of another person's perspective and looking for ways to compromise. Rabbi Brad Hirschfield, who spent several years living in Israel, experienced disagreements between extreme positions in the Israeli/Palestinian conflict first-hand. He wrote a book called, "You don't have to be wrong for me to be right." Only when we can look beyond our initial judgments and truly *listen* to other points of view, can we begin to solve disagreements in respectful ways. The Babylonian Talmud (Eruvim 13b) acknowledges that great teachings come from both the houses of Rabbi Hillel and Rabbi Shammai: "Both schools espouse the words of the living God, but Halakha (law and practice) follows the school of Hillel." This was because Hillel was known for humility and Shammai for arrogance. Hillel's students were known to study Shammai's points of view before coming to their own conclusions. We are taught "Those who seek greatness, greatness will flee from them. Those who are patient and humble will succeed."

In today's world, we sadly find many examples of individuals and coalitions who try to succeed by pushing others down, insisting that there is only one right way. Listening to a variety of viewpoints, humbly and respectfully, brings us to understand each other in beautiful ways. Dr. Martin Luther King was known to say, "Love is the only thing that can turn an enemy into a friend." Rabbi Charlie Cytron-Walker added, "If we live this way, we'll have a lot more friends with whom we disagree; but we'll have a lot fewer enemies."

L'shalom,

Rabbi Dan Gordon

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

Spring is in the air! Girl scouts are selling cookies, and Purim is around the corner. We always try to do a carnival and activities for the kids. Beanbag toss games, face painting, telling the story and making noise. It is always a good time, lots of dress up and acting and booing and cheering. This year however is going to be extra special. Thanks to a generous donation to our legacy fund, we are going to have some special guests all the way from California for Purim weekend this year. Look for information on this weekend of fun, and music on the front page. This is a great time for people to come together and have a great time and I look forward to seeing everyone at TBT over the weekend.

Last month we took the older Sunday school kids to the Holocaust Museum Houston and did a great tour with TBT's own Mike Cahn. Thanks, Mike, for all you do for TBT and the Museum. The kids learned a lot about the Holocaust and why it is important to be an upstander, someone who stands up for others. Back in class we talked about ways we can do this in school and a big theme that came out is to make friends with others and sit with the kid who eats alone at lunch, to be the one who reaches out to others and bring them into your friend group. In the spirit of being an upstander I want to reach out to everyone in our community to come to the temple and enjoy the fellowship and friendship.

L'shalom,

Mike Miller - TBT President

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL HAPPENNINGS - by Carrie Keith - Principal

March will be a fun month at TBT Religious School. The students have been busy making masks, crowns, and megillah for our Purim celebration on March 24th. Everyone will be making hamantaschen on Sunday March 3rd. We have lots of delicious fillings from which to choose.

Our Purim weekend begins on Friday, March 22 with the Yedidyah Family Band, visiting us from California, to celebrate Shabbat. Make sure to mark your calendars for this exciting fun-filled family Shabbat service! More learning and fun activities will be held on Saturday.

And on Sunday, March 24th the Yedidyah Family Band will help us all celebrate Purim with songs and stories. Religious School will begin at 9:00am. Our special Purim Program will start at 10:30 am in the sanctuary followed by Souper Sunday Lunch. Everyone is welcome to attend. Please rsvp for the program and lunch at admin@tbthumble.org so we have plenty of soup, salad and desserts for all.

Submit Healing List Names at the First of Each Month

Our healing list will now be updated at the first of each month. If you know of someone who is on the list who should remain on the list, please let us know. This list is important, but also can get quite lengthy, so we want to make sure all the names we read are timely. Please email admin@tbthumble.org and rabbi@tbthumble.org to be added.

THE CARING COMMITTEE

The Caring Committee can help in stressful times, such as family illness, death, birth, etc. We can provide a meal and offer sympathy, transportation, childcare, or congratulations for simchas. If you know of a congregant who could use a little caring, contact our Caring Committee at admin@tbthumble.org or leave a message at TBT, 281-446-5611.

Simchas in March Birthdays

4	Ellen Stapleton
5	Samuel Shadian
7	Joni Levy
9	Lauren Herman
11	Michelle Dechene
25	Rachel McConnell
26	Jonathan Schwartz
29	Lauren Rhines

Anniversaries

8	Stephen and Barbara Heller
9	Craig Lira-Waguespack and
	Guy Waguespack
16	Aaron and Donna Karash
19	Mark Boyll and Ann Dominick
25	Barry and Tina Sachs
27	Lenny and Karen Simmons

March Yahrzeits

The following names will be read each week during March to acknowledge those who have passed away who were connected with our community. If there are mistakes or omissions, please e-mail the temple at admin@tbthumble.org or leave a message at 281-446-5611.

Dell Amos, Elinor Arner, Christian "Micky" Baur, Alfred Bieler, J.Q. DeLap Sr., Naomi Joy Sorkin, Lorraine Gotfried, Steve Grayson, Walter Heller, Florence Herman, Mary Kharasch, Julius Kharasch, Elsie Keith Jarrell, Marion Spencer, William Klemz, Wilfred Kullman, Donald Plumb, Sadie Miller, Barbara Bernstein, Joseph Bernstein, Paul LaCour, Emily Anne Mandell, Emmanuel Storey, Leo Auerbach, John Greenbaum, John Levy, Raymond Poser, Sylvia Brodofsky, Rildah Benham, Thelma Gordon, Belle Weiss, Mazie Crosney, Jessie Gordon, Arline Rambo, Jules Troxclair, Rose Weintraub, Marisa Weirnick, Julius Weiss, Rebecca Winter, Charlie Litt. Legui Simcha Cohen de Pilman, Elaine Rose

Yahrtzeit Memorial Plaques

The minimum donation for one memorial plaque to be placed on the wall in the sanctuary remains \$300. However, those purchasing two plaques at the same time can do so for \$500, a savings of \$100. It usually takes at least a month for a plaque to be engraved and sent back to the temple. There are three memorial boards in the sanctuary, and there are very few spaces left. Thanks to the generosity of the Kaufman family, a new memorial board has been ordered, and will be installed sometime soon, hopefully. You may consult with the rabbi for the Hebrew name and date by emailing Rabbi Dan Gordon at rabbi@tbthumble.org Checks must be sent to TBT prior to the plaque being ordered.

ONEG INFORMATION

Thank you to everyone who has provided an Oneg recently. They have been delicious and a highlight to every Shabbat. Thank you also to those who have sponsored an Oneg with your generous donations. Preparing an Oneg is a wonderful way to celebrate a special event. It is also a way to commemorate a Yahrtzeit for a loved one. If you would like to do an Oneg, please leave a message for Shari Ellesworth at 281-446-5611, or email admin@tbthumble.org

Give-a-Gift to TBT An Easy Way to Help TBT

TBT is in need of the following items this month. If you would like to donate any of these items, please send a message to giveagift@tbthumble.org to ensure we do not get too many of a needed item. The items can be brought to TBT whenever we are open, or we may be able to arrange for a pick-up.

Items needed this month:

Coffee cups with lids Dessert size plates Dinner size plates Copy paper Coffee Creamer Bottled water Rolls of Paper Towels Decaffeinated Coffee

Torah Portions for March 2024

Summarized by Rabbi Dan Gordon

March 1-2, 2024 Ki Tissa Exodus 30:11-34:35

This is one of the most dramatic Torah portions, which includes the Israelites losing faith and building a Golden Calf to worship. Moses pleads with G-d to show mercy, and then his own anger causes him to break the tablets. Those who are not willing to come back to the LORD are killed. But the Torah portion includes reconciliation, as G-d instructs Moses to construct a new set of tablets "like the first." The first set were written by G-d; the second by Moses, empowering a human, and in turn, humanity, to maintain the commitment and the covenant.

March 8-9. 2024 Vayakhel 35:1-38:20

Vayakhel describes the specifics of the wood and other items required in building the tabernacle. But it begins with a reprise of the commandment to rest on Shabbat. This teaches us that even a highly important task like the tabernacle is not more important than our weekly day devoted to rest and rejuvenation.

March 15-16, 2024 Pekude 38:21-40:38

"Pekude" means "records" and refers to the accounting of the gold, silver, copper and yarn that were used to make the Tabernacle. In this last portion of Exodus, the presence of the Lord fills the Tabernacle. Traditional rabbinic commentators have compared the building of the Tabernacle to the creation of the world itself.

March 22-23, 2023 Vayikrah Leviticus 1:1-5:26

"Vayikrah" is both the name of the book, which in English is translated as Leviticus, and the name of our Torah portion. While the book contains sacrificial practices which are completely out of date, the issue of the proper form of atonement for modern Jews is a contemporary one. According to some rabbinic commentators, prayer has replaced sacrifice for the modern Jew. The description of what constitutes sin in Leviticus demonstrates the ethical principles of our tradition. In Judaism, each individual must take responsibility for making amends to God: no person can sacrifice her or his life for another's.

March 29-30, 2024 Tzav Leviticus 6:1-8:36

G-d instructs Moses to teach Aaron and his sons the rights and duties they will take on in becoming priests. They, and their descendants, will be the ones to offer the sacrifices in the Sanctuary. A fire on the holy altar must be kept burning at all times in preparation for the sacrifices. The Kohanim (priests) must learn the variety of different offerings for peace, sin and guilt, and practice very specific rituals regarding each. Aaron and his sons remain in the sanctuary compound for seven days, and Moses installs them into the priesthood.

KROGER card to support TBT.

Kroger has upgraded their Community Rewards system and as a result TBT has a new account number- VE980. Please use this new number when linking your Kroger card to TBT so we can receive a percentage of your Kroger purchases. It's an easy way to help TBT earn some money. While the previous number will continue to be associated with our organization, it will not be visible to members when enrolling. New members can enroll by searching for either VE980 or Temple Beth Torah. If you are a Kroger shopper, please link your Kroger card to TBT at no cost to you.

For HAAM (Humble Area Assistance Ministries)

Our local partner, HAAM, works hard to keep the pantry stocked to help those in need. As we open our hearts to our own families, let us also remember others. You can bring non-perishable food donations to the temple, and we will arrange to get it to HAAM. Needed items include canned beans, canned fruit (low sugar), canned chicken and tuna and canned vegetables (low sodium). Pastas, sauces, breakfast cereals, mac and cheese and baby food. Hygiene items are also needed, like toilet paper, paper towels, toothbrushes, toothpaste, razors, soap, shampoo, and conditioner. This kind of tzedakah helps people hold onto dignity while receiving loving and necessary gifts. Thank you.

DONATIONS

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND

Brian Eoff

John and Bobbylee Ruskis

Suzanne Prevot-Scheurer

Mike Stark, supporting the Scholar's weekend with Rabbi Zaslow

GENERAL FUND

Suzanne Prevot-Scheurer

Humphrey Law Firm -In honor of Rabbi Zaslow's visit to TBT

Adalberto Velasquez

Chris and Sasha Holloway

If you would like to sponsor a TBT service or event in honor of an occasion or in memory of a loved one, please contact Stacey at admin@tbthumble.org.

SUNDAY DISCUSSION GROUP SUNDAYS at 11:30 A.M.

The Sunday Discussion group reads a new book every couple of weeks. Currently reading and discussing "Zealot" by Reza Aslan.

New members are always welcome. If you are interested in joining the discussion or have any questions, please email Susan at spollard@tbthumble.org. The discussion group meets through Zoom. The link remains the same each week and is sent out in our weekly emails.

ADULT EDUCATION - TORCH

(TORAH OUTREACH RESOURCE CENTER OF HOUSTON)
SUNDAYS AT 10:00 AM VIA ZOOM

TORCH Rabbi Yaakov Wolbe leads a discussion of **Pirke Avot** (Ethics of the Fathers). All meetings will be through Zoom. Any questions please contact admin@tbthumble.org. The Zoom links are sent out in the weekly email.

DONATIONS

Making a donation to TBT is a perfect way to honor a joyous occasion like a birthday, anniversary, wedding/engagement, new home, job change, or retirement. It is also appropriate to honor someone who has passed away with a donation in his/her memory at the time of the passing or on the yahrzeit (anniversary) of the passing. All donations to Temple Beth Torah are tax deductible. You can choose where you would like your donation to be applied.

You can now make a donation online to any of our funds. Tell your friends and family to visit our website, www.tbthumble.org, to make a donation or see the donations form in this newsletter.

GENERAL FUND - Any donation that is not specified to another specific fund goes to the General Fund, which helps maintain the operating budget of the temple. Building expenses, insurance, staff salaries and all program expenses that are not underwritten come out of the General Fund, as well as support for the Religious School.

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND - This separate tzedakah fund enables the rabbi to make confidential contributions to help individuals and causes that may be in crisis. The rabbi may also use this fund to help support unbudgeted programs that will benefit the temple or community.

BURT LEVY MEMORIAL LIBRARY AND BEAUTIFICATION

FUND This fund maintains the library and helps purchase new books, as well as other cosmetic improvements to the temple's interior. Our library, located in the back of the sanctuary, is named after TBT's founding president, Burt Levy, who was a major inspiration in starting Temple Beth Torah.

TRACY TOBIN JOHNSON MEMORIAL EDUCATION FUND - This fund provides scholarships to Jewish summer camps for children and for educational conferences for teachers. It also helps support special educational programs that are not in the general budget. The fund honors Tracy Tobin Johnson, who was an active TBT member, volunteer and teacher before passing away at a young age.

TOM THERIOT MEMORIAL PROGRAM FUND - This fund supports special dynamic programs, often related to the arts. It is named after Tom Theriot, a lover of the arts, who was a constant presence at TBT and supported every cause.

LEGACY GIVING SOCIETY - TBT's Legacy Giving Society is a group of visionary donors who have committed themselves to the future of Temple Beth Torah. Legacy gifts are easily to establish, cost nothing during your lifetime, and make a difference for our community. Contact admin@tbthumble.org for more information.

THE JEFF AND SCOTT KAUFMAN EDUCATION AND

TECHNOLOGY FUND.- This fund helps support a variety of educational and technology needs of TBT including computers, screens, and cameras and will help with our virtual programming. The fund was established in memory of Dr. Scott Eric Kaufman and his father, Jeffrey Kaufman.

Temple Beth Torah Donate a Brick Campaign

TBT member Will Pollard has built a brick path in front of our Sukkah as part of his Eagle Scout project. We are now giving everyone an opportunity to donate an engraved brick for the path with **all** donations going to support Temple Beth Torah!

This is a wonderful way to remember a loved one or honor a friend/family member.

You can also use it to commemorate an occasion, like a bar/bat mitzvah, a wedding, an anniversary or a memorable birthday.

Each brick can be inscribed with 3 lines and 20 characters per line (letters, numbers, spaces, punctuation and other keyboard symbols are considered characters).

Various approved clip art designs can be made available for an additional \$20 donation per brick. If clip art is used, the text is limited to 15 characters per line.

Brick donations are: 1 Brick= \$100 4 Bricks= \$280 @ \$70/each 2 Bricks= \$180 @ \$90/each 5 Bricks= \$300 @ \$60/each 6 or more Bricks= \$50 a brick 3 Bricks= \$240 @ \$80/each Please send your check with the engraving information to TBT: 320 Shallow Drive, Humble, Texas 77338. Questions? Please contact project coordinator Jeremy Blumin at admin@tbthumble.org. Name of donor: Phone number or email address: Engraving details (please print): Brick 1: Line 1 _______ Line 3 ______ Brick 2: Line 2 ______ Line 3 _______

Please consider making a donation to support
Temple Beth Torah's many worthy endeavors.
You can indicate which fund you would like your contribution
to support on the form below,
as well as the names of those you wish to honor or remember.

You may contact the Temple by calling 281- 446-5611 with any questions.

THANK YOU

Please mail your donation and form to the Treasurer at: Temple Beth Torah 320 Shallow Drive Humble, TX 77338

	From:		
	☐ In honor of ☐ In memory of		
\checkmark	Name		
TEMPLE			
BETH TORAH	Please apply donation to (check one):		
	☐ General Fund		
Donation Form	☐ Rabbi's Discretionary Fund		
Thank You!	☐ Burt Levy Memorial Library Fund		
	□ Scott Eric Kaufman Technology Fund		
	☐ Tracy Tobin Johnson Memorial Education Fund		
	☐ Tom Theriot Memorial Program Fund		
	☐ Temple Security Fund		
	Please send acknowledgement of the donation to: Name		
	Address		
	TEMPLE BETH TORAH 320 SHALLOW DRIVE HUMBLE, TX 77338		
	(281) 446-5611 WWW.TBTHUMBLE.ORG		

MARCH 2024 ADAR I - ADAR II 5784

Sunday	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thurs	Friday	Saturday
				MAR 1	MAR 1	2
12:00 PM Lunch and Learn with Rabbi Dan Please contact admin@tbthumble.org to get the date.				Oneg Sponsored by: Lenny and Karen Simmons in memory of Ethel and Irving Simmons	7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan and Cantor Francyne - sponsored by In Person and Virtual	
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
Religious School 9:00 AM - 11:15 AM Hebrew - 11:30 AM - 12:15 PM 10:30 AM - Adult Ed TORCH - Virtual 11:30 AM - Adult Ed - Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual				Oneg Sponsored by the Acosta Family	7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan - In Person and Virtual	
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
NO - Religious School 10:30 AM Adult Ed TORCH - Virtual 11:30 Adult Ed – Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual				Oneg Sponsored by	7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan - In Person and Virtual	
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
NO - Religious School 10:30 AM Adult Ed TORCH - Virtual 11:30 Adult Ed – Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual				Oneg Sponsored by the TBT Board of Directors	6:30 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan and Yedidyah Family Band In Person and Virtual	4pm -7pm Program Event with Yedidyah Family Band Havdalah and Dinner
24	25	26	27	28	29	30
Religious School 9:00 AM - 11:15 AM Hebrew - 11:30 AM - 12:15 PM 10:30 AM Adult Ed TORCH - Virtual 11:30 Adult Ed - Sunday Discussion Group-Virtual				Oneg Sponsored by TBT Sisterhood	7:00 PM Shabbat Service with Rabbi Dan and Cantor Francyne - In Person and VIRTUAL	10:30 AM Adam Grayson Bar Mitzvah